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Targeted Instruction Period Sec. 1 - 3:

Targeted Instruction began Monday June 12th for all students who have registered. All

information has been emailed out to the respective parent/guardian(s). Students should
report to their house offices with any questions they may have. Parent/Guardian(s) can
email any questions they may have to Mr Pollock at pollockd@etsb.gc.ca

Secondary 4 & 5 Exam Schedule: Please find the link to the Secondary 4 & 5 Final
Exam Schedule. Please remember that students must either be in exams or in a prep
session if at school - students are not permitted to roam freely during the exam
schedule.

LEARN Summer School & Supplementary Uniform Exams: Please be reminded
that summer school courses will again be provided through LEARN. Please find the

LEARN summer school flyer that outlines the courses offered, schedule, registration
requirements, as well as the registration link.

Note that ETSB will cover $100 of the fees per student for courses leading to MEQ
examinations.

The deadline to register is July 6™, but students can drop the class with full
reimbursement until July 12,

As indicated on the flyer, registration for Ministry Uniform exams is done separately with
the school board. Exam registration information will be provided as soon as it becomes
available.

Info-Lettres-Dossier scolaire de I'éléve en ligne

Students in the youth sector can now access their marks and diplomas online by
creating an account with the Ministry of Education. It is important that secondary 4 and
5 students create their account as soon as possible so as to have access to their
ministry exam results as of July 5th, 2023. Students can consult their results and
request a review of their ministry examination grade, if applicable. To create an account,
please click here. Students will need their permanent code and student ID number.

Science Fair: Congratulations to secondary 4 student, Mateo Jarquin, who made yet
another remarkable performance in the Pan-Canadian Science Expo in Edmonton
Alberta! In recognition of the quality of his work, “Inventing a Robotic Hand that can
Mimic Hand Gestures”, Mateo brought home a Silver Medal!
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Chromebook Collection: Collection of Chromebooks from students who are not
returning to AGRHS in 2023-2024 began Friday, June 9th, during blocks 3 & 4, for those
students who did not wish/need to keep them for final exam preparations. Collections
will also take place prior to each Secondary 5 exam. Students returning to AGRHS
keep their Chromebook for the summer unless advised otherwise due to exceptional
circumstances.

Billing of Unreturned School & ETSB Property: Student accounts will be billed the
replacement costs of all unreturned school and school board property. This includes
textbooks, Chromebooks & chargers, library books, etc...After classes end, items can
continue to be returned to Central Office as they are found and accounts will be
credited.

Outstanding Accounts: Please verify that the student account for each of your
children has been paid in full. All outstanding amounts will be forwarded to a collection
agency in July.

Piper Classic: The annual Piper Classic will take place at the Dufferin Heights Golf
course on June 24th. The tournament filled up quickly and we extend our gratitude to
all of our sponsors and participants for their ongoing support.

2022-23 Yearbook: It is still possible to purchase a copy of this year’s Yearbook. Cost
is 50%. Please contact Danica Montgomery, montgomeryd@edu.etsb.qc.ca to make
arrangements!

GRAD PHOTO ORDERS: May 31st was the deadline to order Graduation Photos
without additional administrative fees. If you have not ordered your graduation photos
and would still like to do so, you must contact Grant Simeon of Grant Simeon
Photographe, 819-565-4882 or by email focus@grantsimeonphoto.com

PROM & GRADUATION 2023: Please take note, Graduation is set for Friday, June
23rd at the Cathedral St Michel in downtown Sherbrooke. The evening will start off with
the Graduation Ceremony at 7PM, doors will open at 6:15PM. Graduates MUST arrive
no later than 6:30PM and meet in the Salle St Michel downstairs to be lined up for the
ceremony. The Cathedral parking will be reserved for the Graduate drop off, staff and
volunteers. Parking will be made available at Seminaire de Sherbrooke for guests. A
map will be provided to Graduates before the event outlining the available parking lots.
Parking attendants will be present as well. There are still tickets available for purchase,
please contact Danica Montgomery, montgomeryd@edu.etsb.qc.ca for more
information.
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Upcoming Changes to Road Signage, Speed Limits, and Campus Circulation:
Please be reminded that in the interest of safety for all entering and exiting our campus,

the Ministry of Transport has been making changes to the signage and regulations
applicable to the highway in front of the school. Notably, the speed limit will be 50km/hr
in front of the campus, but 90km/hr on either side of the reduced speed zone. Entering
the campus from the upper gate is now prohibited. Please be vigilant of the new
signage in order to avoid a ticket. A number of these changes have already been put
into place and we expect the remainder to be in place shortly. Please be aware that the
reduced speed limit is only applicable between the hours of 7 a.m. and 5 p.m.
throughout the school year - thus, if entering or exiting the campus outside of these
times, please be aware that the speed of traffic will be significantly higher, thus consider
this in your judgements. Also, please be advised that there will be changes to traffic
circulation on campus for the upcoming school year. Details will be provided once
confirmed.

2023 - 2024 Timetables: Returning students may anticipate their timetables for the
new school year to be available on the portal by the end of the day on August 23rd.

New Student Orientation:

New Student Orientation will take place on Monday August 28th. Details will be sent to
the parents of all incoming secondary 1 students, and those in all levels who are new to
the school, over the summer.

Dates to Remember:

June 12 - 23 Exam period Secondary 4 & 5

June 12 - 23 Targeted Instruction & Assessment, Secondary 1-3

June 23 Graduation Ceremony

June 24 Piper Classic

July 5 Ministry Marks Expected to be Available for Secondary 4 & 5 students
July 6 LEARN Summer School Registration Deadline

July 12 Deadline to withdraw from LEARN Summer School

August 29 First Day of School

2023 - 2024 School Calendar Links:
AGRHS 9 Day Cycle Calendar 2023 - 2024 Regular & Concentration Programs
AGRHS 10 Day Cycle Calendar 2023 - 2024 WOTP & 15+ Programs

Best wishes to all in our AGRHS Community for a safe and happy summer!
» J
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